
 

Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town Council 
 

Everleigh Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

30th May 2022 

 

 
Headlines/Key Successes 
 

 

 A village Litter Pick took place on Saturday 12th March.  19 volunteers took part and collected 18 
bags of rubbish. Everleigh is certainly looking a lot cleaner as a result. 

 

 A village work party took place on Saturday 9th April to conduct general maintenance and tidying 
up at the playground. Many thanks go to the seven volunteers who cleaned and painted all the 
equipment, and strimmed the perimeter fence. This play area is now looking very smart! 

 

 
Projects  
 

 

 We have made good progress on our Everleigh Enhancement plans: a new all weather bench 
has been positioned by the rear SE side gate of the village playground with views of Sidbury Hill 
and Baden’s Clump; two caution horses warning signs have been installed on the Netheravon 
Road; and our first flower planters have been sited at the playground, in The Street, in West 
View and in Lower Everleigh. We plan to deploy several flower planters throughout the village, 
adopted by adjacent residents who volunteer to maintain a planter. The Parish Council would 
supply the planter, soil and plants; adopters would then water, feed and weed them.  
 

 We are also developing a village street map primarily to assist delivery drivers. A draft prototype 
will be displayed in the bus shelter until 15th June for villagers to view and make comment. 

 

 
Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 

 Our village celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee takes place on Thursday 2nd June at the 
playground/Jubilee field, starting at 5pm. The event will consist of a BBQ and games/activities 
such as egg + spoon races, relay races, rounders, volleyball, badminton, golf pitch + putt, and 
coconut shy. Festivities will culminate with the lighting of a bonfire beacon at 9.45pm to 
synchronise with beacons across the nation. 
 

 
Signed:  DENIS BOTTOMLEY, Chairman Everleigh Parish Council 

Date:      20th May 2022 
 

     


